Minutes of Sanday Development Trust's Heritage Group Meeting 
7.30pm 21st July at Heritage Centre
Those present: Myra Stockton (Chair) Sylvia Thorne (Secretary) Roderick Thorne (Treasurer) Rona and Jim Towrie, Heather Collinson, Tony Lee, Steve Ray, Liz Brown, Ruth Peace (Custodian, employed by the Sanday Development Trust)

Apologies; None

The minutes of the meeting of 26th May were adopted having been proposed as accurate by Rona and seconded by Myra.

Matters arising form the last minutes:

Film showings:The DVD ‘Island on the Edge of the World’ has not been loaned to anyone yet, despite an advertisement in the Sanday Sound and on community notice boards. The 1970’s film of the G.M. Brown trilogy: Myra has a possible source for this film which the Heritage Group would like to show during the winter season 2015/16. Myra

New Archaeology display cabinet doors: Rod has been in contact with the supplier as the sliding doors are not seated properly. Ruth has made some alterations following this contact but this has not resolved the problem, she will now investigate the level of the floor.  Ruth

Alarm Box: Brian Walls replaced the faulty equipment, and advises that the silencing code is in the manual. The cost of this latest work was £719.40 incl VAT, which will come from the Development Trust’s unrestricted fund and not the Heritage Group’s restricted fund.

Landscaping: Ean will remove stones from the new grass beside the Recycling Shop. He has treated the weeds coming up through the gravel with Roundup, however more weeding is required. 24D (for rogue grass outcrops) and Roundup are still required, which will be purchased from Birsay Farmers with whom the Development Trust have an account. Sylvia will investigate the purchase of weedkiller. Since the meeting Sylvia was unable to buy the appropriate weedkiller because she doesn’t have the required certification. Steve has been informed. Heather will clear the old pallets.   Heritage Centre Terms of Reference, drawn up at the last meeting and circulated with the minutes of the last meeting of 26th May. No further comments.

Heritage Centre phone: The new phone is now working, and after much negotiation between Steve and BT, which were not without their own costs, we now have a working phone number which is 600724.

Budget and Accounts; Rod is still unable to give the current balance to the group.  This is because the Development Trust Sage accounts print-out  covers up to 14th April 2015 only. However he reported that in his records we have over £13,000 in our accounts: 

Croft Income from 1st April to 20th July 2015 (donations) = £210; Croft income for the same period last year (donations) = £420. 

Heritage Centre income from 1st April to 20th July 2015 = £519; Heritage Centre income for the same period last year = £348 

Income from Rona’s sales table, bike hire, evening talk and film show in 2015= £264; Income from similar events in 2014 = £508 

Shop sales in 2015, so far = £1134   Shop sales in 2014 = £436 

TOTAL fundraising 2015 = £1276   Total fundraising 2014 = £1385 (Unavoidable minor overlap between donations and shop sales due to some donations going into the shop sales tin when Centre is unattended) 

Liz explained that the budget sheet that she, as Development Trust Treasurer had designed with Kate Howe (SDT AFSO) does reflect these amounts, it allows for year by year comparisons and is clear to read. Rod thanked Steve for all his work to clear the phone line problems and now that we know accurate broadband and phone line costs we can budget accordingly.

Health and Safety: An accident book and the first aid box are now in the kitchen. Risk assessments are still outstanding, Ruth will look into this.

Key cabinet is now in work room, the security arrangements are known by volunteers.

Croft Interpretation Board: Nothing more to add. Rod

Heritage Leaflet: Final changes to be made this week. Rod reported that the designer Anne Bignold will arrange the printing.

Sanday Experience Teas in Heritage Centre: Customers seem to appreciate this arrangement; and there are some shop sales. Ean Peace advises that the bus size allows for a maximum of ten customers for the Sanday Experience, which also suits accommodation in the Horne Room where tea and cakes are served.

Far Away World Exhibition of Jo Sloan’s wood cut prints: This exhibition will  be up  in time for the Soulka weekend (31st July - 2nd August) Members are to put the exhibition up on Monday 27th July at 2pm. Rod to create poster from emailed Jo Sloan print from Ruth

Andrew Appleby; Book signing.  Ruth to contact A. Appleby again and suggest a book signing during the Soulka weekend. Since the meeting Ruth has established that A Appleby has other commitments on the suggested weekend and a date is yet to be arranged.

Fire Precautions:  Following her recent Museums course Ruth will arrange for the fire brigade officers to inspect the building, including giving a priority list to the evacuation of the collection. Ruth

Heritage Centre management hours, extension of hours: Due to the success of the Heritage Centre and the growing expertise of our custodian (Ruth) the need to be an accredited museum becomes more urgent.    The success of the centre is resulting in the need for more archive work. To this end the suggestion that Ruth’s hours extend through the winter were discussed so that she could take charge of the lengthy accreditation process and tackle the archive management, as well as opening the centre at weekends through the winter and opening in time for Easter 2016.  It was decided that 
1) Steve (Chairman of the SDT) would instruct Imogen (PGP) to investigate funding streams, including Community Council. Steve 
2) Imogen to network with Westray  Development Trust PGO for information on the funding source which is financing the Westerly Heritage Centre Museum Accreditation process. Imogen 
3) Sylvia to request that the ‘Heritage Centre management hours, extension of hours' be put on the agenda of the next SDT Directors meeting on 7th September. Sylvia

Volunteer Rota:  Myra reported that the volunteer rota which she managed whilst Ruth was on the course was successful and some more people had volunteered to man the centre for 2 hour sessions twice per day. Gill Best will continue to cover Saturday mornings when she sets up her spinning equipment and spins, adding an extra dimension to the activities at the Heritage Centre.

Business Unit One: This has now been let and the new tenant (Dave Pendlebury - Bike mechanics, restoration and hire) requires access. The book cases stored in there, including the small 2-piece oak bookcase donated by the Horne Brothers have been removed to the Manse where they will provide useful book storage. Thanks to Jimmy Walls and Allan Simpson for their help.

AOB: 
1) Marquee at the Sanday Show:  Ruth will organise a display of Heritage Group archive material. Ruth 
2) Sylvia will buy chicken wire to protect the Croft garden from sheep nibbling.  Jim will attach this to the existing fence. Sylvia

Date of next meeting:  Tuesday 8th September, 7.30pm Heritage Centre.

